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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

As part of planning for toilet refurbishment works at Point Clare Public School, we are inspecting the 
toilet partitions in the student toilets in Building E. 

The toilet partitions are suspected to contain asbestos material and will be inspected by an 
independent occupational hygienist on Monday 14 August 2023, outside school hours.  
 
The toilets are being safely used at present as the toilet partitions are undisturbed and in good 
condition.  

Safety measures, including air monitoring, will be in place and all work zones will be out of bounds 
while work is carried out.  

All work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

Following the inspection, planning will continue for any remediation required before the toilet 
refurbishment work starts. We will keep the community informed.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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